MONTCLAIR HIGH SCHOOL

ELAC MINUTES
March 15, 2011
Parent Center- 10:00 a.m.
Present: Mike Hook, Monica Valdez, (Certificated), Jose Paez, Grace Velasquez, (Classified), Berenice Ramirez (ELAC Vice-President), Arcelia Ortiz (DELAC Rep). (See attached list for parents).

 1.0 Call to Order-     Berenice Ramirez called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.
2.0 Approval of Minutes-.Berenice Ramirez asked everyone to read the Minutes from the previous meeting.  Mrs. Ramirez asked members for approval of the February 15, 2011 Minutes. Berenice motioned first to approve the previous minutes and Jose Paez seconded the motion.  The Minutes from February 15, 2011 were reviewed and approved
3.0 Principal’s Report-   Mr. Hook welcomed the parents and thanked them for coming and informed them of the CAHSEE test that was just given to the 10th graders.  He also informed them of the up coming Star Testing that will be given after Spring Break. He also let them know that there will be an extra day off 3/28/2011 (furlough day) due to the budget cuts of the previous year. He let them know that graduating seniors will be given 6 tickets each and if they want more they will have to put their name on a list and wait to receive more. Mr. Hook also stressed the importance of making sure that if parents had graduating seniors this year that they were on track to graduate  and see their students counselors if they have any concerns.  Mr. Hook let the parents know of Summer School this year and that it will be Monday through Thursday. It will be four hours a day and two sessions. Juniors and seniors will get first priority. He also let the parents know about the new School Loop program we have here at the school this year. The program informs the parent of attendance, grades, homework and they can directly e-mail their students teachers. They will need an e-mail account and need to know their students I.D number. Mr. Hook also wanted to let the parents know about how successful the fall/winter sports were this year. Basketball, Soccer and Water polo all made it to the CIF’s. Cheerleading, color guard and band all won awards for outstanding performance. He also informed them of the new two stories building being built in the back of the school and that all portables will be taking away except for portable 1 and 2. These portables will be used for the Parent Center and a P.E. classroom.
4.0 Old Business-   
A.) CABE March 23-26,2011 Long Beach, CA - Monica Valdez let the parents know of the conference held in Long Beach, Ca on March 23-26, 2011. Monica explained that if they wanted to go that we would pay for registration upfront, but they would have to pay for travel, hotel and food and then be reimbursed later with receipts for everything.  If interested in still going to please contact her or Grace Velasquez at the school. Jose Paez explained to the parents what the conference is about and the classes/workshops that they have for the parents. 
5.0 New Business- 
A.) School Loop-   Monica Valdez passed out flyers (please see attached) and explained what School Loop is and how to register online and what it offers, attendance, grades and homework. Monica also stated that the Principal Mr. Hook wanted all the parents to be signed up by the end of this school year (100%).
B.) Emergency Procedures-   Monica Valdez passed put emergency packets to the parents (please see attached) that were given by Mrs. Hernandez (Dean of Students). She explained emergency procedures in the event of an earthquake or any other natural disaster. Ms. Valdez also handed out emergency packets from San Bernardino County (please see attached).

C.) DELAC Report- Ms. Valdez informed the parents that Oscar Lugo (Title I Director) informed them of Summer School 
classes (math, English, social studies, science) that will be held online at school sites and that there will be 
P.E. and Art classes. 
Mr. Paez also informed the parents that at the meeting Amy Ledesma presented School Loop to them and show them 
how to 
use it and how to register and logon.
6.0 Parent Concerns-   Parents asked about where monies from portable savings will go.  Mr. Hook informed them that the monies used for the leasing of the portables are used only for building and not for teacher salaries.  Parents asked if the mail they are receiving from outside programs for their students is ok to get involved. Mr. Hook told them to speak to their students’ counselor and bring the information for them to review and see if beneficial for the student. Parents asked if Star Testing is given to all the students.  Mr. Hook informed the parents that Star Testing is only given to 9 through 11 graders. This test is given to ensure that teachers are teaching the standards at school.
7.0 Future Meetings-    
DELAC Meeting 10/11(Will be on Friday at 9 am in the Campbell Room)
April 29, 2011
ELAC Meeting (Parent Center, P-3, 10 am.)

May 17, 2011
8.0 Meeting Adjourned- Meeting adjourned at 11:04 a.m.
1st motion: Monica Valdez
2nd motion: Guadalupe Lopez
